
Report of the Meeting of IIC, St. Xavier’s College with “The Grit City” on 24th 
July 2024 at 11.45 a.m. 

A meeting of the IIC, St. Xavier’s College with “The Grit City” on 24th July 2024 was 
held from 11.45 a.m. to 12.45 p.m. in the Committee room of St. Xavier’s College, 
Mapusa. Ms. Pranjali Desai, the Director and Head of “The Grit City” and Mr. Vishal 
Desai, addressed the IIC members. They presented their initiative of creating a web 
platform called ‘the Hive’, which, if accepted by the College, would benefit the 
college, the teaching and the student community. The committee members also 
suggested a few areas where the proposed platform, if accepted, would be beneficial 
to the College community. The Convenor, Prof. Oscar De Mello, requested “The Grit 
City” team to consider the areas suggested and come with a proposal that would be 
tailored to the needs of the College. The meeting ended at 12.45 p.m. 

 

IIC members present were: 

Prof. Oscar Braganca De Melo (Convenor) 

Prof. Mathais Bosco Lawrence (Start-up activity coordinator) 

Ms. Ruella D’Souza (Internship coordinator) 

Mr. Edwin D’Souza (Social Media coordinator) 

Mr. Herwin Furtado (NIRF coordinator) 

Ms. Sumina Da Costa (Member) 

Dr. Ubaldina Noronha (Member) 

Dr. Maria Claudette Gomes (Member) 

Ms. Tricia Vaz e Borges (Member) 

Dr. Wendy Martins (Member) 

Mr. Pradeep Morajkar (Member) 

 


